
IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO 

 

 
 

NOTICE FROM THE CLERK 
NO. 22-02 

 
EXTENSION OF POLICY ON MANDATORY USE OF FACE MASKS  

IN THE JOSÉ V. TOLEDO UNITED STATES COURTHOUSE IN OLD SAN JUAN  
 

  Please be advised that all employees and visitors, including but not limited to members of 

the bar, press and public, will continue to be required to wear a face mask or face covering while 

in all public areas of the José V. Toledo United States Courthouse in Old San Juan, including 

courtrooms. This mandatory requirement is consistent with the March 10, 2022, determination of 

the Facilities Security Committee of the José V. Toledo United States Courthouse building in Old 

San Juan.  

For additional information and updates on Court operations and services to the public, 

members of the Bar and public may refer to the Court’s internet website and its official Twitter 

account. 

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 11th day of March 2022. 
 

      
 

MARIA ANTONGIORGI-JORDAN 
CLERK OF COURT 

      
c:     www.prd.uscourts.gov 
        @USCourtsPRD 

http://www.prd.uscourts.gov/
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